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The Journal of Workplace Behavioral Health (formerly Employee Assistance Quarterly) is now in its 32nd year of publication.  The journal has had four Editors across three decades:  Keith McClellan, (1986-99) Director, Tri-County Employee Assistance Program, Ohio (1985-1999); R. Paul Maiden, PhD, Executive Vice Dean and Professor, University of Southern California (2000-15); and Co-Editors Jodi Jacobson Frey, PhD, Associate Professor, University of Maryland, Baltimore, and Beverly Younger, PhD, Clinical Associate Professor, University of Southern California (2015-).
In 2005, the name of the journal was changed from Employee Assistance Quarterly to Journal of Workplace Behavioral Health: Employee Assistance Practice and Research to reflect the expanding scope of workplace human service research and practice. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]In the attached photo, which was taken during the celebration of the 25th anniversary of the Journal, you will see leaders from the field who represent current and former editorial board members and editors-in-chief. From left to right, Dr. Paul Kurzman (Editorial Board Member), Dr. Diane Stephenson (Former Editorial Board Member), Keith McClellan (Former Editor-in-Chief), Dr. Paul Maiden (Former Editor-in-Chief), and Dr. Mark Attridge (Current Editorial Board Member). 
